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Heads up

What a fortnight it has been. Four Ofsted inspectors visited the school last week to conduct our first

ever Ofsted inspection. All new schools are usually visited within the first three years of operation.

However, the pandemic meant a delay to inspections and so we have been waiting and expecting

them to arrive for some time! It was a pleasure to be able to show the amazing work that has gone

into creating our wonderful school. I'd like to thank all of you for the role you played in our Ofsted

inspection too. The Ofsted inspectors were incredibly impressed by the level of response to the

Parent View questionnaires and took the time to read to us some of the extremely positive

comments that you made. A large number of parents also contacted me directly to wish us well and

provided words of support, encouragement and praise. Your kindness is very much appreciated.

I also want to pay tribute to the students. They really shone over the inspection days, as they do

every day. They worked hard to show the inspectors how much they enjoy being at school. I have

never been prouder of a cohort of students for the way they conducted themselves across the

inspection, whether in lessons, at break and lunchtime (even when it was raining very hard!) and in

the numerous student panel interviews throughout the process.

Finally, I want to pay tribute to our magnificent staff. The support staff and teaching staff at KWS

go above and beyond all year round, to ensure our students are educated in a safe and happy

environment. I was delighted by the feedback from Ofsted that this was so highly visible. Official

Ofsted protocols mean that I am not allowed to share the outcome until the report has been

written, moderated and published as it still could change. We will share the report with all the



community when it has been verified.

This week has seen the beginning of our House Charity fortnight to support raising funds for our

chosen charities, The OLLIE Foundation and Cancer Research UK. Each House has contributed

activities, from guess the mini-eggs in a jar to The Great KWS Bake-Off. And with that in mind I

need to go prepare myself for today's charity event of Dunk the Teacher!

Have a great weekend.

David Martin
Headteacher

House Points

This weeks house point winners are Nightingale. Congratulations!
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KWS Students Triumph in Tech Tournament

We were proud to host the annual Rotary

Technology Tournament this week, with twelve

of our Year 10 Design & Technology students

competing against over 100 students from

local secondary schools, in a one-day

engineering challenge. This year’s challenge

was one of the most technical yet with a brief

to build a vehicle capable of travelling on a

cable across …

Read more

Jason Tarry (CEO Tesco) visit
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On the 2nd of February, the year 10’s were

given the opportunity to get a Q&A from Jason

Tarry, the CEO of Tesco for the UK, since 2017.

Myself, Oscar Y and Sam J were given the

chance to interview Mr Tarry and ask him

questions to understand more about his job

and how he was able to get to …

Read more

WORLD BOOK DAY 2024

World Book Day took place on 7th March and

provides a fantastic opportunity to focus on

reading for pleasure, support children's

autonomy in book choice, and celebrate the

many benefits that reading brings.   Every

child in full-time education in the UK and the

Republic of Ireland is provided with a voucher

to spend on books; vouchers are valid

between 15th …

Read more

Maths in Action 2024

Last Friday, a group of year 10 students

travelled to London to watch an interactive

maths show hosted by Maths in Action.  The

purpose of the event was to enhance

mathematical understanding, improve problem

solving skills and, above all, to raise

awareness of the maths that is all around us. 

Students enjoyed presentations on a variety of

topics ranging from …

Read more

Library Update
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World Book Day celebrations In the library we

celebrated World Book Day with a display of

the free books available to students with their

Book tokens. These were emailed to students

or they can visit the library to pick up a Token.

There are many great books to choose from,

pop by the library to see them or go to …

Read more

Year 7 Maths Challenge

Well done to eight of our KWS mathematicians who competed in the Herts for Learning Team Maths

Challenge last week (28th February). There were over 30 teams competing and we placed a

respectable 22nd and 26th. Congratulations to the following students for all of your effort and

enthusiasm; Lucy H, Corin N, Emma M, Matilda S, Elliott G, Lucas W, …

Read more

Centre of Computing History Visit.

On Wednesday 14th February, year 9

Computing and IT students had the

opportunity to visit The Centre of Computing

History located in Cambridge.  The day was

packed with enriching activities. Students had

the opportunity to look at the development of

games. They attended a workshop on the

development of Robots and the uses of Robots

throughout history. Students interacted with …

Read more

Trustee News

Some of the trustees had the pleasure of attending the Spring concert just before the half-term

break.

It was a lovely evening featuring performances from the choir, soloists and instrumentals by

students at various stages of their musical journeys.

From the newly formed year 7 band to GCSE musicians with social media followings, each student

displayed commendable confidence and skill on stage.

The concert showcased the diversity of talent within our school community and provided an

enjoyable opportunity for everyone to appreciate the school and students' dedication to music and
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performance.

Thanks to the KWPA staff for organising.

KWS Vacancies

Here are our current vacancies:

Assistant Headteacher - Data and Assessment (closing date: Monday 15th April)

School Trips Coordinator (closing date: 9am on Monday 18th March)

Head of Business and Economics (closing date: 9am on Monday 11th March)

Head of Maths - Parental Leave Cover (closing date: 9am on Monday 11th March)

Teacher of Design & Technology: closing date: 9am on Monday 11th March)

Katherine Warington Association of Friends (KWAF)

If you would like to get involved and support your school's parents’ association, please email

kwaf@kwschool.co.uk or look out for updates on Facebook@kwafkws.
If you haven’t already done so, please sign up and follow us!

If you have any requests regarding the KWAF second-hand uniform, please email

uniform.kwaf@kwschool.co.uk and not the main KWAF email.

Upcoming Events

Monday 11th March to Friday 15th March - Inter house Charity fortnight

Monday 11th March - Year 10 Geography Field trip

Tuesday 12th March - Year 8 - 11 Theatre Trip

Thursday 14th March - Year 9 Reports Issued

Monday 18th March to Thursday 21st March - Year 8 Options Selection

Tuesday 19th March - Year 8 Romeo and Juliet Performance

Wednesday 20th March - Year 9 Parents Evening (4.30 pm - 7.30pm)

Tuesday 26th March - Harpenden Spring Music Concert (6pm - 10pm)

Wednesday 27th March - Year 11 Reports Issued

Thursday 28th March - Early finish for Easter Holiday (12.05pm)

Friday 29th March to Friday 12th April - Easter Holidays

Notices

Year 10 Mock exams

Non KWS Events/Publicity

Parent and Carer Support

https://www.facebook.com/groups/kwafkws
mailto:uniform.kwaf@kwschool.co.uk


Easter Holiday Camps



The OLLIE foundation - Enrich

Discover University

Please click here for more information

https://www.exeter.ac.uk/study/undergraduate/applying/accessexeter/parents/?utm_source=Parents&utm_campaign=8a3d3349a5-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2024_03_07&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-8a3d3349a5-%5BLIST_EMAIL_ID%5D&goal=0_075a5d0dae-8a3d3349a5-212156947&mc_cid=8a3d3349a5&mc_eid=d77175f2f0
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